RESOLUTION NO. 2607

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND ACCEPTING A DONATION OF A WOLF ENCLOSURE FROM THE SALISBURY ZOO COMMISSION FOR THE SALISBURY ZOOLOGICAL PARK.

WHEREAS, the Council of the City of Salisbury supports the acceptance of donations at the Salisbury Zoo; and

WHEREAS, the Salisbury Zoo Commission would like to donate to the City an enclosure suitable for housing red wolves; and

WHEREAS, the Salisbury Zoo Commission received a donation from Mr. and Mrs. Don Ward of Millsboro. DE that funded the construction of the wolf enclosure; and

WHEREAS, the Zoo has inspected and approved the wolf enclosure as constructed.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the City of Salisbury. Maryland does hereby accept the donation of the red wolf enclosure valued at a maximum of approximately \$13,495.

THIS RESOLUTION was introduced and duly passed at a meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland held on March 28, 2016 and is to become effective immediately upon adoption.

ATTEST:

Kimberly R. Nichols

CITY CLERK

PRESIDENT, City Council

APPROXED by me this 30 day of MANCA

MAYOR, City of Salisbury



MARYLAND



125 NORTH DIVISION STREET SALISBURY, MARYLAND 21801

Tel: 410-548-3170 Fax: 410-548-3107

MICHAEL S. MOULDS, P.E. DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS

JACOB R. DAY MAYOR

M. THOMAS STEVENSON, JR. CITY ADMINISTRATOR

JULIA GLANZ ASSISTANT CITY ADMINISTRATOR

To:

Tom Stevenson, City Administrator

From:

Michael Moulds, Director of Public Works

Date:

February 24, 2016

Re:

Zoo Donation - Red Wolf Enclosure

The Salisbury Zoo Commission received a donation from Mr. and Mrs. Don Ward of Millsboro, Delaware for the construction of a Red Wolf holding enclosure. The enclosure has been constructed and the Salisbury Zoo Commission would like to donate the enclosure to the City of Salisbury for the benefit of the Salisbury Zoo per the attached letter dated February 11, 2016.

Attached is a Resolution for consideration to accept the Red Wolf enclosure donation from the Salisbury Zoo Commission at a value of \$13,495.

Unless you or the Mayor has further questions, please forward a copy of this memo to the City Council.

The Salisbury Woological Park

755 South Park Drive Post Office Box 2979 Salisbury, MD 21802-2979

Office: 410-548-3188 Education: 410-546-3440 Fax: 410-860-0919 www.salisburyzoo.org February 11, 2016

Mr. Mike Moulds
Director
City of Salisbury
Department of Public Works
125 N. Division St., Room 202
Salisbury, MD 21801

Re: Zoo Donation

Dear Mr. Moulds,





Mr. and Mrs. Don Ward of Millsboro, DE made a gift to the Salisbury Zoo Commission. Consistent with the wishes of the donors a portion of that gift has been used to fund the construction of a chain link holding enclosure adjacent to the Zoo's new Animal Health Facility. The primary purpose of the facility will be to provide secure, segregated holding for the Zoo's red wolves should husbandry and the welfare of the animals require that some or all of the wolves be relocated from their primary exhibit. When not required for the management of the wolves the facility may be used to temporarily house other collection animals.

As approved by the Salisbury Zoo Commission Board of Directors the Commission would like to donate the facility to the City of Salisbury for the benefit of the Salisbury Zoo. The value of the enclosure is \$13,495.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me or Ralph Piland at the Zoo.

Salisbury Zoo Commission:

Ronald G. Alessi, Sr./Chairman

Eric Pippen/Vice Chairman

Carol Scissons/Secretary

James Maybury/Treasurer

Linda Wainer/Board Member

Brian Raygor/Board Member

Karen Lutz/Board Member

Matt Likovich/Board Member

Sarah Rayne/Board Member

Susan Jones/Board Member

Ralph Piland/Director, ex-officio

ACCREDITED BY THE ASSOCIATION OF ZOOS CARDUARIUMS

Sincerely,

Ron Alessi

Chairman, Salisbury Zoo Commission